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 A REALLY BIG NIGHT! 

LOTS OF VISITORS AND SPEAKERS! 
 
What a great night!  Speakers from our youth ambassadors to RYLA and NYSF 
and also lots of new friends wanting to know more about Rotary.  Thank you to our 
young presenters who kept us enthralled and in awe of their abilities to speak so  
confidently and intelligently about their experiences.   
An extraordinary time for our club! 
 
NYSF SPEAKER –  Jasmine 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RYLA SPEAKER -  Meg 
             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Welcome to the  
 
 
 

 
Dear Everyone, 
 
The return of the two sisters 
from the top table – that’s 
you, Lizzie and Mez, made 
for a memorable night as 
well as our guests who came 
out in force. 
 
Must have been al the 
advertising and promotion 
for the Australia Day BBQ!  It 
worked and we had good 
friendship and fellowship on 
the night. 
 
Bon voyage, Jude – back to 
W.A. – we await your return!  
Travel well. 
 
Don’t forget to book for the 
Bowling Night on the 23rd 
Feb.  It could be another 
great event.  Thanks to 
Anton! 
 
SORRY!  Decided in the 
interests of time to 
combine 2 editions! 
 
Don’t forget!  Would love 
market reports to be sent to 
me by the Sunday afternoon 
so that I can complete the 
Jerraganda. Any photos 
would also be great – just 
email to me on: 
chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  
Any reminders or extra news, 
also just email me  
Enjoy, 
Chris Hunter 
Editor 

 
 

 

mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au
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         Book now to go on the ten pin bowling night! 
Anton needs numbers – great fellowship night assured! 

See advert next page….. 
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A MESSAGE FROM JUDE 
 
I enjoyed the read of Jerraganda 27 very much and the opportunity to update my 
memory bank! 
 
Please pass on my gratitude to those members who again made me feel so 
welcome, at the Jerra Hotel gathering, the Australia Day Breakfast and the Meeting 
last night, which was full of fellowship, and enough fun to entice a new member or 
three!?  I trust the wine left will fuel next week’s meeting a little whilst showing 
appreciation. 
 
I have also enjoyed meeting members, past n present, on three occasions at the 
Friday Coffee Club... you learn so much local, n not so local happenings by 'just 
chatting'! Thank you to those I shared a coffee or tea with!  
 

I made a new year promise to myself to raise funds in support of Brain Cancer Research, by putting $1 in a 
Terrimundi Pot, for every coffee shared with a friend, 10, 8 n 5 today, has $23 in the pot because of Jerra 
Rotary friends alone. By the time I leave Monday evening there will be over $30. This is a twelve month 
personal goal, set in support of a young nephew with a huge fight for life on his hands. Thank you for being 
part of it!  Golly when started I keep going. I think it is called waffle! 
 
So to close, I extend a HUGE amount of gratitude to Jan, for her encouragement, Cathy and Colin for their 
caring taxi service, likewise Paul and Sue for their offers and lunch today. And, I didn’t realise Carolyn was not 
a member, but she made the effort to attend to catch up... so blessed knowing you all! 
 
Til next time... 
In Rotary, Fellowship, Friendship with Fun... 
     Jude 
Judith Crawford 
Silverswim7@gmail.com 
0417098218 
 
 
SUPPORT THE WODEN CLUB! 
Are you looking for a fun night out on 
Friday 24th February?  

Of cause you are!  
 
Well here is your chance, the Rotary Club 
of Woden are presenting a Charity Virtual 
Race Night. 
  
Please see the attached flyer, it should be 
lots of fun, dress up, take a punt, bid on an 
auction item, and most of all have a great 
night out with friends. Hope you can make 
it and support another Rotary Club's 
project. 
  
Feel free to pass this information on to 
anyone you think might like to attend. 
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BUSINESS MEETING – No: 924  

 

GUESTS FOR THIS WEEK:  
 Mtg 924 - Carolyn Bradley, Jude Crawford, Gail freeman, Bethany Freeman-Chandler, Annette McLaughlin, Rena 
Rampart, Gus (Rotoractor from Sydney), Eric and Amy, Jasmin and Jenny (NYSF), Meg (RYLA) and Max 
Mtg 925: Eric, Sandra Robey, Vena, Bernadette 
 

APOLOGIES THIS WEEK:   Mtg 924: Alex and Vera 
                                       Mtg 925: Chilly, Anton, Carolyn, Annette (possible new member) 
                                     
CHARGE TO AUSTRALIA:    Sue Roger / David P. 
 

TOAST TO ROTARY INTERNATIONAL:   Paul Roger / Ian Wholohan 
 
REPORTS FOR THIS WEEK: 
Ms PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   

OUR NEW VISION STATEMENT –                                                                                                      
 “A vibrant and fun-loving community group actively making a difference both locally and  
   internationally.” 

 
OUR ELEVATOR SPEECH -                                                                                                                                                               
“Jerrabomberra Rotary is a group of like-minded people who come together to serve the community and 
to make sure they have a good time doing it.  We have lots of programs that impact on youth, the aged 
and the disadvantaged.  We are active locally but also internationally as we are a global organisation.” 
 
GUEST SPEAKER:  Jasmine – NYSF candidate – 2 weeks with 196 students at ANU 
Jasmine spoke of her thanks to Jerra Rotary for sending her on this journey of self discovery.  She thoroughly 
enjoyed the two weeks and especially noted Brian Schmidt’s address / water testing / genetic plant 
modifications / agricultural research elements. She commented that the “staffies” were very interesting!  She is 
now looking forward to Uni possibilities and going into research in Science areas. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER: Meg – attended RYLA in January 
Meg was also very thankful for her experience.  It was a close bonding experience with the 5 days at 
Greenhills.  Lots of youth leadership activities – leadership theory / are leaders born or made? / big and small 
group activities / confidence building / goal- setting & life mapping / ethics and morals / HBDI personality 
testing / growth of character.   
 
Both young ladies spoke very impressively and the presentations made a huge impression on the members 
and guests.  A fantastic evening with future world citizens! 
 
PRESIDENT LIZ MULVANEY’S REPORT:  
Report 1. 

• Welcome back after 7 weeks in WA! 
• Australia Day thanks to everyone. 
• Vera – visits, please.  Now unable to attend.  Jan & Liz on the Tuesday. 
• Flowers for Vera for her 80th birthday. 

Report 2. 
• Reported on the Boear meeting. 
• Thanks to Paul Roger for his treasurer’s effort in pulling the books together. 
• Fitness track – Station 4 – Bruce, Colin on Sunday 12th at 9 am 
• Vera unable to attend – Mez & Liz to visit. 



  6 
 

                                                                                                                                                           
MEZ MULVANEY’S SECRETARY’S REPORT:                                 

• NTR (a) on either weeks. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

• Detailed report ready for next Board Meeting. 
• Admin A/C: $1 600 

Project A/C: $18 000 - $12 00 allocated already 
Futures A/C: $7 000 
Joker: $140 
Australia Day Donations after costs:  $1250 
Grant to be spent:  $6 000 
Hall has paid their 3rd instalment 

• All now in order and a clear pathway forward. 

CATHY HOBBS’S YOUTH & VOCATIONAL SERVICE REPORT:   
• NTR 

 
BRUCE MILLER’S INTERNATIONAL & FOUNDATION REPORT:  By Chilly ….again! 

• Noa project now on hold as Noa back in Fiji for a while. Noa back at school and will return in July. 
• Tonga / Murran Bridge – looking into these ventures.Will scope a new project.. 
• Abundant Water – hoping to make a link with Manilla. 

 
CHRIS HUNTER’S COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT: 

• Thanks Jan, for helping with organisation at Australia Day.  415 eggs / 360 rolls / 13 loaves bread – 
very little left so well catered for. 

• BBQ for defence careers night on Wed., 22nd Feb – Mary-rose has offered to organise – Mez, Chris,  
Paul Robey, David S., Bruce - thanks 

• Anzac Day – on the way! 
• Dream Cricket Day at Kingston Oval – 23rd March – asked to borrow gazebos.  Decided not to unless 

there are club members willing to attend and assist.  TBC 
 
ANTON PEMMER’S CLUB SERVICE REPORT:   

• The next Dragon Boat Regatta – Cathy, Colin, Anton 
• Ten pin bowling night – 23rd Feb in Tuggeranong - $40 a head.  Fun night – join in!  Fellowship with 

other clubs as well. 
• Please book in with Anton NOW!                                                                                                                                                                                      

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 
• Sue Jarvis thanked Chilly and Pam for their efforts with Noa.  He will be back for his green bike!! 
• Need to purchase bungee straps for gazebos at markets.  (Chris has done!.....if she can remember where she has 

put them!!) 
• Trolley donated by Vera – Bruce to collect.  Thanks, Bruce. 
• Bruce explained the business cards and asked members to talk to him as soon as possible. 
• Happy birthday to David Stevens! 
• Letter to be sent to Pushy’s re thanks for bike discount – certificate of appreciation. 
• 24th feb – Virtual race Night at Hellenic Club – support Weston Creek Rotary – table of 10 – 

Rogers/Bruce/Liz/Mez/Davis S / 3 more?  See Paul Roger. 
• Apologies from Chris re Jerraganda…..it is coming!! 
• Relay for Life – 4th March – want to assist – online register with SMORES 
• Full moon walk with Bruce up Mt Jerra – Saturday – bring water – torch. 
• Thanks to be sent to Phil Sixsmith and Matt Harrow re help on Australia Day. 
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In Meeting 925, Committee Meetings were held and then each committee reported back as to 
progress on targets made from the Vision planning.  Members all appreciated this meeting and 
commented that it had been productive and worthwhile in reviewing targets and moving forward.  
 
Committes have achieved some goals – others have been moved on to next year and targets are 
clearer to all.  Thanks to everyone for a really productive meeting!!  Well done! 
 
 

REGULAR HAPPENINGS 
 

SERGEANT’S FINES:     Nil / Bruce in second week  
 
MEALS:  THIS WEEK!    Chinese / Pizza   

Please remember that David Stevens is our new meals person.   
Contact David with apologies and attendance matters regarding meals, especially 
when you have guests. 
 
Members can contact David on any of the following:  

Phone: 62998124                    Mobile:0413519894 

Or e-mail; davidstevens002@gmail.com 

 
ATTENDANCE:     100% plus 13 makeups – 176%!!!! 

       88.9% 
 
NO- Joker!  / Yes – Joker pulled by Jan – ace of diamonds – NO LUCK! 
 
 
 
 

DON’T FORGET! 
 
 
 

              ** The markets is our cash cow and needs everyone’s support! 
• 18/2: Anton, Chilly, Bruce (The 3 Blokes!)    25/2: NO MARKETS - SHOW IS ON!! 
• 4/3:  Chris, Mez, Lizzie 
• ALL banking to Paul Roger, please. 
• Still H/W:  Think of some potential members for our list  

 
                                        *****   Meeting Closed – 20.36 / 20.39  ** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Weekly Meeting Reminders – Meeting No. 923 

mailto:davidstevens002@gmail.com
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SOME NEWS FROM THE MARKETS…. 

PLEASE NOTE - New Email address:  Please ensure you update your email contacts list to reflect the new 
address market.manager@crfm.com.au  

**  IMPORTANT!! NOTE – THIS IS A NEWEST ROSTER – DELETE ALL OTHERS! 
 

FARMER’S MARKETS ROSTER DRAGON BOATS ROSTER 
MARKETS CLOSED UNTIL 14/1/17 

11/2/17 Paul Roger Sue R. David 
Parkinson 

 

18/2/17 Anton Chilly Bruce  
25/2/17 NO MARKETS - CANBERRA SHOW  
4/3/17 Chris Mez Liz Anton David P. ? 
11/3/17 Kaz David Bruce  
18/3/17 Jan Paul Robey David P. Anton Liz ? 
19/3/17  Anton Chris Mez 
25/3/17 Paul Roger Sue R. Liz  
1/4/17 Cathy Colin  Chilly Anton Liz ? 
8/4/17 Peter Sue J. Anton  
15/4/17 NO MARKETS – FOLK FESTIVAL  
22/4/17 Paul Roger Sue R. Paul Robey  
29/4/17 Mez Liz Chris  
6/5/17 Cathy Colin  Jan  
13/5/17 Peter Sue J. Chilly  
20/5/17 Anton Bruce Mez  
27/5/17 Paul Roger Sue R. Paul Robey  
3/6/17 Mez Liz Kaz  
10/6/17 Paul Robey Chris David P.  
17/6/17 Cathy Colin  Anton  
24/6/17 Anton Jan Liz  

 
 

 
 
 
Dragon Boat Regatta Roster     
As at 9/11/16 

  
 
 

Event Date Cook Server Cashier 
21/01/2017 Paul Roger Anton Chris Hunter 

6.15am - 2pm    
4/02/2017 Anton Peter Jarvis Sue Jarvis 

6.15am - 2pm    
4/03/2017 Anton Bruce Miller  

6.15am - 2pm    
18/03/2017 Anton President Liz  

6.15am - 4pm    
19/03/2017 Anton Chris Hunter Mez 

6.15am - 4pm    
1/04/2017 Anton President Liz  

6.15am - 2pm    
 
 

mailto:market.manager@crfm.com.au
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Reminder on times – Arrive 6.45 am / Set up by 7 am / Parking by 7.30 am / Finish Parking at 11 am / pack up at 11.30 am 
 

 
 

 

Here is the market report for 4/2/17 by Mez 
 
Marketeers were Mez, Dizzy and Kaz.    
  

What a busy and dramatic day we had! The day started ok and we were all set up by 7am. Kaz was a 
little shell shocked and couldn’t comprehend what on earth people were doing up so early. 
We had a lady come and ask if anyone had handed in a wallet. I took her details and advised we would 
contact her as soon as it turned up. Not too long after, a lady handed in a wallet she found in the bin 
when throwing out her coffee cup. I rang the owner who although relieved, was very upset that all her 
cash had been taken. She advised that her wallet had been stolen from her hand bag. I reported the 
theft to Ninka who advised that there was a similar incident last week, though the wallet had been 
dumped at a stall instead of in the bin. 
 
Kaz and I had to laugh when a woman came and said, ‘is there no longer an ATM here’? When I 
pointed out where it was, she was surprised and said, ‘it used to be next to you’. Mmmm …… obviously 
not a regular market goer! 
 
A mum came and advised that her son Isaac was lost. He was 9 years old and just disappeared. I made 
an announcement for Isaac to report to the office. 2 minutes later Isaac appeared, very upset, which 
then reduced his mum to tears. I suggested his mum needed a hug as well, and next thing Isaac’s little 
brother pulled me into a group hug. Very cute. 
 
Both the Orange man and the sweet biscuit man were due back today but due to personal family 
reasons are not back until next week. Many of the market goers were not happy! 
An elderly gentleman took a tumble and looked like he had broken his nose, however he refused to 
allow an ambulance to be called and insisted he was fine. 
A market patron advised that someone had left their keys in the boot of their car. She had taken note of 
the rego and Kaz stood guard until the shopper returned! 
A lady had a bit of a turn however also refused an ambulance. We organised for her friend to bring the 
car in so he could take her home. 
All in all… a pretty eventful day! 
 
Inventory:   

 The last box of green bags was opened this morning.  NEED! 
 There is almost one full box of cooler bags left 
 There are 19 bottles of water.  NEED! 
 There are plenty of Tally sheets 
 There are no coin bags left 

Equipment 
The table bracket is broken. We have brought it back with us as it may need to be soldered or 
something….  
 

4 Feb, 2017 
Mez, 

Lizzie & 
Kaz   

Tables 
$55 

Bags 
$86 

Water 
$50 

Books 
$0 

Cooler 
Bags 
$40  

Donations            
$0 

             Total   
             $231.00        
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Here is the market report for 11/2/17 by Paul Roger 
 
Marketeers were Paul, Sue & David Parkinson.    
  

 
The morning started with a mild 22 degree temperature and a weather forecast for it to reach 35 degrees by 
11am.  It did not disappoint at the time of departure the temperature at the EPIC showgrounds was 37 
degrees.  The new gazebo at the parking gate was brilliant in terms of the shade it provided, although it is 
definitely a two person job to erect it. 
 
What do people do on hot days, they still shop, but they also drink a lot of water.  We took 3 slabs in 
anticipation of the heat, but had to pop across to the garage for a fourth slab and extra ice at about 10.00am. 
All up we got through 4 slabs of water and three bags of ice, much to the happiness of the hot shoppers. 
 
The rest of the morning was pretty much as usual, the Blueberries were in demand with the very popular 
lady stall holder selling out by about 8.30am and the second stall being severely depleted later in the 
morning.  The Orange stall (directly opposite our stall) was due back from holidays, but fell ill on Friday so did 
not make it.  This meant no ranges and no cold slushies either which drove many an enquiry at our stall, but 
also helped our water sales. 
 
Dave, who was on his first market stint, took to things like a duck to water, and was all over carparking duty 
and question handling.  Another tick on the probationary check list at Dragon Boat BBQ in a week or so 
and  he will be an old timer before you know it. 
 
A final note our equipment, some strong Rotarian in recent weeks has managed to snap a support bar on our 
front office table stand, and bend another one close to breaking point. Mez and Liz reported this last week 
and insist they found it like that !!  The table can still be used, but please handle with care when setting up 
and closing it down to put away.  The club will order in replacement bars and swap out the broken and bent 
ones once the new ones arrive. 
 
PLEASE ALSO NOTE: Next week (18 Feb 2017) is the final market before the Royal Canberra 
Show (when there are no markets that week).  We need to make sure we leave no loose items 
in the office.  Members rostered on should work with Adrianne or Nynka to achieve this. 
 
 
Inventory:   

 The last box of green bags was opened this morning.  NEED! 
 There is almost one full box of cooler bags left 
 NEED water.   
 There are plenty of Tally sheets 
 There are no coin bags left 

Equipment 
The table bracket is broken. We have brought it back with us as it may need to be soldered or 
something….  
 

11 Feb, 2017 
Paul, 

Sue and 
Dave P.   

Tables 
$55 

Bags 
$68 

Water 
$186 

Books 
$0 

Cooler 
Bags 
$45  

Donations            
$0 

             Total   
             $354          Wow!  Bring on the hot days!!        
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Another busy night at Rotary!   

David P.  Was presented with his club 
shirt by    Pres. Liz. 
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                                                                Program 

If anyone has program information, please email Chris – chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  

 
Meetings Social & Special Events 

Date Description Date Description  
2/2/17 BUSINESS MEETING at school Ten-Pin Bowling Thursday, 23rd February – venue TBC 

9/2/17 MEETING ANZAC Day Dawn 
Breakfast Tuesday, 25th April – early! 

16/2/17 MEETING Wednesday,   
24th March, 2017 Membership Night at the Community Centre. 

23/2/17 Social Event – ten pin bowling – at Tuggeranong   
2/3/17    

    
    

* Compiled from information provided by the Program Person 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR HISTORY 

In 1998 the Rotary Clubs of Queanbeyan and Queanbeyan West Rotary decided to sponsor a new Rotary Club based in Jerrabomberra.  Bill Lilley, John Snedden and 
Peter Jarvis from Queanbeyan West took on the joint roll of mentoring the development of the new club.  (Peter Jarvis went on to become our Charter President). 

Advertising for potential members began in March 1998.  After a successful campaign, the Club was chartered on 18 November 1998 with 26 members.  

Initial meetings were held at the Jerrabomberra General Store—the venue was very good until we grew in numbers. We then moved to the Jerrabomberra 
Community Centre for a few years, and we now meet at the Jerrabomberra Public School Staff Room, on Thursdays (6.15 for 6.30 pm).  

(Charter) President Peter Jarvis ran competitions to select a name for our Club Newsletter and a design for the Club banner. There were some good and some not 
so good suggestions. Pam Spencer suggested the winning bulletin name ‘Jerraganda’ and David Stevens was the successful designer of our club banner. The design 
incorporated a goose and the windmill associated with the original entrance to the estate adjacent to the Community Centre. Both the Jerraganda and the Club 
logo have evolved to keep pace with modern times. 

We have always been, and continue to be, a vibrant and fun loving club providing valued community service, both locally and internationally.  Our motto is,  

“Doing Good and Having Fun” 
 

 

The Last Page 

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT - 2016-2017 
President Liz Mulvaney 

President Elect Anton Pemmer 

Vice President Mez Mulvaney 

Secretary Mez Mulvaney 

Treasurer Paul Roger 

Club Service Director Anton Pemmer 

Community Service Director Chris Hunter 

International and Foundation Director Bruce Miller 

Youth and Vocational Service Director Cathy Hobbs 

CURRENT CLUB MEMBERS 
Robert Chilman PHF  Anton Pemmer, PHF, PP, PE 
Cathy Hobbs  PHF Paul Robey, PP 
Colin Hobbs, PHF, PP Jan Pettigrew, PHF, PP 
Chris Hunter, OAM, PHF, PP Paul Roger PHF, PP 
Peter Jarvis, PHF, PP Sue Roger PHF 
Sue Jarvis, PHF David Stevens, PHF, PP 
Kaz Kaczmarek Ian Wholohan 
Bruce Miller  
Liz Mulvaney, PHF, President  
Mez Mulvaney, OAM, PHF, PP                     
David Parkinson  
  
  

HONORARY MEMBERS SUPPORTERS 

Alex Alexander, PP Vera Alexander PHF 
 Liz Miller 
 David Bailey, PHF, PP 
 Glenda Wahlert, PP 
 Glenn Wahlert, PHF 
 Anne Davis, PHF, PP 
 Vicki Still 
 Carolyn Bradley 
  

CLUB DETAILS 
Rotary Club of Jerrabomberra Incorporated 
PO Box 8, Jerrabomberra NSW, 2619 
www.jerrarotary.org.au 
Email:  

Meets Thursday 6.15 for 6.30 – 8.30pm 
Jerrabomberra Public School (Staff Room) 

Attendance & 
Apologies 

Pam Spencer by 12 Noon Tuesday 
T: 0418 967 925     jerraquilting@gmail.com 

Newsletter 
Contributions 

Chris Hunter 
T: 0418 646 317  E: chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au  

mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:jerraquilting@gmail.com
mailto:chris.hunter@det.nsw.edu.au

